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An article in the NY Times 

(http://www.nytimes.com/2010/12/30/business/smallbusiness/30sbiz.html?_r=1&ref=business), illustrates the 

need and benefit of reducing into the fee agreement the expectations of the client and the attorney, particularly 

when dealing with entrepreneurs. 

In the course of my practice I have often been retained by entrepreneurs to counsel them on start-ups and 

ongoing issues. One of the first things that I do is try to define the “scope of work” with the client and then set 

fees (or a fee range) based on the agreed services. I find that with entrepreneurs, regardless of industry, the best 

thing I as a lawyer can do is provide excellent service and reasonable certainty in fees. 

 

Of course, there are often times when a project has multiple variables and unexpected twists and turns, but that 

is why it helps to break the project down into phases and set fees by phase. What most clients resist when given 

the option is an open ended hourly arrangement. As a former general counsel in a start-up technology business, 

I know how important it is to be able to budget legal fees and costs. 

 

If there is any one thing that I strongly urge it is a move toward more project/phase based fee agreements and 

less reliance on hourly rates. The benefits to both the lawyer and client are that all parties set expectations and 

budgets and minimize conflicts and fee disputes. 
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